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Coalition Council MEETING MINUTES – September 26, 2013 Simcoe Community Services, Barrie, 12:30-3:30 p.m.

Present: 

	Allen-Lamb, Megan
	Cole, Sandra
	Jeffery, David
	Samis, Chris

	Andrews, Gail
	Ferguson, Jacquie
	Martins, Nadia
	Shoreman, Carolyn 

	Armstrong, Rob 
	Fisher, Michelle (for P. Hillier)
	McLeod, Kevin
	Spicker, Stan (for C. Simmons-Physick)

	Artelt-Evans, Angela
	Gallow, Marg
	Newby, Glen (Vice Chair)
	Thurston, Sandy

	Beal, Brian 
	Godden, Edwina
	Paul, Louise
	Veenstra, Kristina

	Bishop, Greg (for. T. Talon)
	Harris, Janet
	Peck, Marion
	Virtue, Shawn

	Blue, Danette
	Harris, Jim
	Rae, Wanda
	Wallace, Kathi

	Cascagnette, Fiona
	Hough, Phil
	Riggin-Springstead, Mary
	Watson, Mary Jean

	Clarke, John
	Jackson, Brenda
	Roy, Suzanne
	Woods, Deborah


Regrets: 

	Addison-Toor, Suzie
	Dawson, Kristen
	Laxton, Cherry
	Pickard, Allison

	Carmichael, Susan (Chair)
	Hirstwood, Karen (Past Chair)
	Leduc, Rhonda
	Strickland, Michelle

	Cooper, Melanie
	Koenderink, Marilee
	Plewes, Susan
	


Guests: Dr. Sue Surry, Heather Bebb (The County of Simcoe), Trevor McAlmont (The County of Simcoe), Irena Pozgaj (The County of Simcoe)
Many thanks to Simcoe County District School Board for hosting today’s meeting!
	ITEM
	
	STATUS
	ACTION

	1 –Welcome

	Roundtable introductions were done. Welcome to all our guests and new members. It is great to see you all and looking forward to a great year of planning and collaboration!

	2– Approval of Minutes

	All approved the minutes of our May 22, 2013.

	3 – Approval of the Agenda

	All approved agenda as circulated. Exit tickets were provided to members. Reminder to please fill out the Youth Engagement Questionnaire. 
There are some members that cannot attend our November 28 meeting date and members discussed moving to December 5. The majority found this to be an acceptable date. Kristina to confirm location.

	4. Flash Member Updates

	
	
	· SCS: completed their work as part of their 60th anniversary with a documentary video with Rogers. A screening will happen in October then launched publicly. This will be posted on the SCS website.  
· CTN: back in the spring $5 million was allocated by the Ministry provincially. $3.25 million is to be allocated across the Children’s Treatment Centres  for waitlists, OTC ? and physio. CTN is very excited to reduce waitlists and be able to move an additional 53 kids through the system. Funding is more flexible within a short period of time. 
· RVH: kicked off a campaign on Hearts and Minds to support pediatric mental health. This will consist eventually of 8 mental health beds and outpatient service by 2015. 

· BANAC: CANS training will take place the end of October with John Lyons. Brenda to provide Kristina with the invite to distribute to members. 
· Chigamik: all the LHIN will be covered by Healthlinks soon focusing on the high end users. Congrats!
· YMCA: Annual General Meeting is coming up on October 29 at the Barrie Country Club. Guest Speaker is Ian Bird from Community Foundations of Canada. Invitations to be distributed.
· Catulpa: celebrating their 40th Anniversary today! CONGRATS!
	

	5 – Recognition of Georgian College 

	· Karen Doherty and Linda Trott joined the group from Georgian College. Deb introduced them and recognized our partnership with Georgian going back 10 years+ with the LEAD program. We have graduated 300 people. It is a wonderful way to analyze your own leadership strengths and challenges in a collaborative setting. Many thanks to Linda and Karen for their support of this great venture. Glen presented a Collaboration Picture as a gift to Karen and Linda recognizing these great efforts. 

· Anne-Marie McAllister is back at Georgian replacing Karen for this year’s cohort as facilitator. We have 24 registered for the 2013-2014 cohort!

	6 – Hot Topic

	No Time to Wait
	
	· Welcome to Dr. Sue Surry and Fiona Cascagnette for facilitating this discussion. Through the Maternal Child Care Connections group of the LHIN Dr. Surry did this presentation last year and one of the action items was to bring this to Council to see how we may see a fit with our strategic plan. 
· Members broke out into 4 groups and discussed how the Coalition could address action items. Fiona and Dr. Surry will correlate the various responses for a paper back to the LHIN and for inclusion in our Strategic Planning process. 
	·  Kristina to post the presentation on the website.


	7 – Strategic Plan Update

	
	
	· Deb reported that Lough Barnes Consulting is working on a documentation package for distribution to members a week prior to our day. We have consulted more groups than ever before, with 16 phone interviews, 5 focus groups and an online survey.
· October 24 at Kempenfelt Centre with 63 invitations going out to Council and task group members. 
	·  Please RSVP for this day as soon as possible. PLEASE COME!
· Please look for the documentation and come prepared to discuss. 

	8 – Bridges Out of Poverty Survey Results and Poverty Reduction Discussion

	
	
	· Heather Bebb, Trevor McAlmont and Irena Pozgaj joined the group to discuss this very important topic. There will be more follow up information.
· Irena spoke to the Bridges out of Poverty survey results. The purpose of the survey was to measure the impact of exposure to Bridges out of Poverty orientation information within individual agencies.  They had 571 respondents, a total of 527 received Bridges out of Poverty training, either from a 1-day orientation session or within their own agency. 
· Next steps: finalize qualitative analysis and present to Basic Needs Task Group and Bridges Leadership Council. Determine the appetite.

· Wish to take the opportunity to capitalize on the momentum achieved through the Bridges initiative in support of poverty reduction as a key strategic direction for the Coalition. 

· There have been some concerns raised from individuals specifically related to the Bridges model which some believe has a classist and overly American approach. On the other hand, Bridges has mobilized discussion in Simcoe, is key to work we are doing in our community and has brought these issues to the forefront. Let’s not discount the good that has come from this effort as there is an appetite for this by our staff and they recognize they are dealing with people in poverty daily. We need to look at the issue of anti-oppressive practice and bringing in training for this. Concerns will be included in ongoing discussions and will not be lost. There will be lots of other opportunity to provide input. Contracts with the Bridges developer, AHA Process, end June 2014 so there is time to further discuss next steps. 
· Heather presented on Poverty Reduction Strategy based on the Bridges out of Poverty Framework. Bridges is a mental model and a tool but not a strategy. 
	·  Copies of the presentations to be posted on the Coalition website. 

	9 – Moving on Mental Health Update and Next Steps

	
	
	Danette Blue reported that Moving on Mental Health (MOMH) Service Framework (outline core services, funded by MCYS, for each defined community and pathways to support families) which was launched September 13. Feedback online is open until October 18 (for anyone to provide input). There will be approximately 40 communities identified provincially in October. Approximately 10-15 will go in phase 1 (those most ready) beginning April 2014. Others to roll out in April 2015. Toronto may or may not roll out on its own. Roles and responsibilities of the lead agency are being looked at now with a selection framework being developed.
	Find the MOMH Service Framework at__________ 

	10 - Strategy Table Updates

	Infrastructure Table
	RA
	Co-chair: Rob Armstrong announced that Karen Pulla from YMCA will be co-chairing with Marg Gallow. Welcome Karen! 

As well, we are delighted to welcome Gail Andrews, Kiwanis Barrie, to the table. She has offered to begin the Co-chair position in June. Trevor McAlmont from the County of Simcoe has also joined the table and we are happy to have his expertise from the Data Consortium. 
	· Welcome to Karen, Gail and Trevor!

	
	RA
	August 2013 Statement of Operations and Member Fees Update:  Members reviewed the statement of operations distributed prior to the meeting. We are on budget to the end of the year.
We have 7 members who have yet to pay their member fees. Secretariat members have divided the names and will be making personal calls. Please ensure your member fees are paid as we rely on them to continue with all these initiatives, networking and collaboration!
	· All Approved the Statement of Operations from August 2013. Motion: Rob Armstrong; Second Marion Peck; All in Favour; No Opposed.

	Planning Table
	SC
	Youth Engagement Update: Members were provided the Youth Engagement questionnaire prior to Council via e-mail and hard copies were available. 
	· All questionnaires to be completed and provided to Kristina as soon as possible.  

	
	ST
	Proposed MOA changes from the Integrated Working Task Group (IWTG):  Sandy Thurston spoke to the newly revised Memorandum of Association (MOA) with the Schedule B attachment for Integrated Working (as discussed at our May 22 meeting). Sandy has presented this to the Infrastructure and Planning Tables who have given input to these changes.  
	· If anyone has further feedback to let Sandy know directly at sthurston@ctnsy.ca. 

· Note was made that some changes may have to be reflected in this process following our Coalition Strategic Planning Day in October. 

· All Approved in Principle. Motion: Louise Paul; Second John Clarke; All in Favour; No Opposed.


Next Meeting:

December 5, 2013 – 12:30-3:30 p.m., Simcoe Community Services, 39 Fraser Court, Barrie[image: image1.png]
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